UNAPPROVED
Garden City Co-op, Inc

Annual Stockholders Meeting
March 9, 2021 (for year 2020)
The Annual Meeting of the Stockholders of the Garden City Co-op, Inc. (GCC) met Tuesday, March 9, 2021, at the West Pavilion, Finney County Fairgrounds, Garden City, Kansas. This meeting represents the year 2020.
At 2:00 p.m., Tyler Hands, Board Chairman, called the 101st annual meeting to order. Directors in attendance were Gordon Drees, Chris Fullmer, Clayton Maddux, Bill Maughlin, Lynn Teeter, and Max Engler. Associate Directors in attendance were Keith Miller, Kyle Deaver, and Joanna Schmeeckle.
Tyler Hands advised that there were 75 voting members present, thus making a quorum. Tyler further advised that on February 23, 2021, 1466 notices were mailed, and certified by the U.S. Post Office. Tyler asked for any corrections to the minutes from the 2019 annual meeting. With no corrections, minutes were approved as provided.
Tyler Hands welcomed members and expressed the Board of Directors’ appreciation for their attendance. There were no special guests due to Covid-19 restrictions.
The following financial information was reviewed: Sales $196,204,395.52; Gross Margins $23,635,046.45; Gross Income from Local Operations $35,638,904.24; Total Assets $149,007,997.92; Total Current Liability $41,195,572.93, Total Long-Term Liabilities $11,373,226.64; Total Members’ Equity $96,439,198.35; Retained Savings are at $7,479,424.55; Total Patronage Dividends are at $847,839.82. Nick Mueting of Lindburg Vogel Pierce Faris stated that he had submitted an unmodified or clean opinion on the August 31, 2020 financial statements. There were no questions or comments regarding the financial report.
Tyler then introduced the current Board of Directors and their spouses. During the 2019–2020 year Nelson Wayne Rider completed his term as an associate. Tyler introduced new associate Joanna Schmeeckle. 
There were nine regular meetings no special meetings. There were five monthly meetings which did not have full attendance.
Tyler then introduced Tom Mulville with the nominating committee report. The nominating committee consists of Tom Mulville, Tim Miller, Mike Deaver, and Chris Boyd. Nominees are Max Engler, Clayton Maddux, Bill Maughlin, Joanna Schmeeckle, and Chris Boyd. Tom Mulville disclosed that Chris Boyd was the brother of CEO Jeff Boyd. Tyler asked for three selections to be made. There were no nominations from the floor. Clayton Maddux, Max Engler, Joanna Schmeeckle were elected to the board of directors. Nick Meuting oversaw the vote.
Tyler asked for new business. There was no new or old business.

A Question-and-Answer session was then opened. There were no questions. 
Tyler issued a reminder of Molz Scholarship and that patronage checks would be distributed the following week.
Early redemptions of stock up to $1,000 were given to Mike Deaver, Janet Hands, Gerald Danler, Steve Parks, and Corinne Herndon.
It was moved and seconded that the meeting be adjourned.






________________________________________





Chairman

________________________________________






Secretary/Treasurer
PAGE  
2

